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Executive Summary THE ORDINARY MEETING OF THE LLOYD MORGAN CHARITABLE TRUST BOARD OF 

TRUSTEES HELD IN ST ANDREWS ON THE TERRACE, WELLINGTON, SATURDAY 4th March 2023.  

During this Lions year we have moved from “Drop Box” to Google Drive. The Honour Roll has been 

upload to Google Drive and is current to end of June 2022.  

Constitution Review: Council of Governors has approved our requested consent to undertake consti-

tutional review. Legal Advisor PCC Murray advised that it is a “work in progress”.  

The Lloyd Morgan Trust Newsletter will be included in future editions of Between the Lions. Treasurer 

Keith spoke of the additional processing requirements for the 2022 Annual Accounts. The Audit is 

now complete and the Auditor’s report has been circulated to the Trust. Treasurer Keith will update 

the Charities website to include the current Trustees.  

Emergency Grant Applications were received from both District 202M and 202K for Flood Relief and 

both districts have received $10,000 from the Trust. The Administration Committee is going to investi-

gate a 50th Anniversary Fellowship. This gives seven years to plan and fundraise for the anniversary 

Fellowship. We have had two Fellowships in the past, one for the Trusts 20th and the second for its 

25th .  

The Trust resolved that the Emergency Grant for Significant Loss and Damage be replaced with the 

DISASTER RELIEF GRANT. We believe that this will give our Clubs more flexibility in how they can help 

their Communities in a time of need.  

The Trust is going to start holding Bi-monthly Zoom Meetings with the District Trustee’s and the 

Chairman. We will also trial Zoom Training Days for new and existing Trustee’s and will hold our first 

Training in May this year.  

On 5th March the Wellington Children’s Hospital Playscape was officially opened. There were two rib-

bons cut, one representing the past and present District Governors of District 202M and PCC Helen 

Williams. The second ribbon was cut by LCIF MD 202 Area Coordinator PDG Leo Danz and LMLCCT 

Chairman PID Eric Carter.  

Our next meetings: Ordinary and Annual General - Saturday and Sunday 12th and 13th August 2023.  

Eric R Carter  

Past International Director 2014-2016  

Chairman Lloyd Morgan Lions Clubs Charitable Trust 



 

The Lloyd Morgan Trust was proud to give $ 40,000.00 to the Wellington Childrens Hospital     

Playscape.  It was a huge undertaking and Lions throughout the bottom half of the North Island 

and the top half of the South Island were very involved in raising a lot of money to get this       

playscape built.  Karori Lions and many other Liions were simply amazing people with what they 

did here.  LCIF and 

Lloyd      Morgan both 

got involved           fi-

nancially to get this 

project over the line.  

There was a lot of 

work involved.  PID 

Chairman of the Trust 

Eric Carter said that 

the project fitted all of 

the criteria and the 

Lloyd Morgan Trust 

was happy to be able 

to be involved with the 

clubs and come on 

board.  



 

We handed the two cars over to Tokoroa Women's Refuge this morning and they are absolutely over 

the moon grateful. In the above photo left to right are : Mike Jones ( Tok Host President) Kevin 

McGovern ( Kevin McGovern Motors the car supplier) Ngaroma  Reti (TWR) Bob Deacon ( Host Lions 

& Zone Chairman ) Ashley Pomare-Sydney (TWR) , Tamsin Grant (TWR) & Maria Bradshaw (Manager 

TWR) The two cars are just perfect for their work and the quality is outstanding for two used cars. We 

are all very grateful for the support of LMLCCT.  



 

Lawrence Playground Stage One Complete. 

With the generous donation of $9.000 from the 

Lloyd Morgan Lions Clubs Charitable Trust, 

work was able to progress on the installation of 

the new perimeter fence for the Lawrence 

Whitehaven Street Playground. After so many 

delays due to the continuing snowball effect 

from Covid 19, Lawrence Lions members hit 

the ground running when at 7.30am, Dec 19th 

chainsaws made short work of the old, rotting 

wooden fence. 

 

Sections were sawn off and carted away on the 

back of club member’s truck and jack hammers 

were used to chip away at the rather large con-

crete footings. After a combined total of 60hrs, 

the site was readied for the contractors to 

erect the new fence that same day with the 

completion of the fence on Dec 21s
  



 

Being positioned on the busy main street 

opposite the local dairy, the playground is 

frequently used both by local families and 

those stopping for a break whilst travelling. 

It is very reassuring that children can now 

play freely, safe from traffic and secure 

from wandering dogs. 

 

The community and Lawrence Lions 

acknowledge the commitment of the 

LMLCCT to assist in worthwhile community 

projects and working with our 202F Trus-

tee Graeme Wilson made the process very 

easy amongst so much frustration and de-



 

The Lions Club of Inglewood received a grant of  

 $15000.00 

as they proudly fundraised for electronic equipment EG: Computers / TV’s / Audio for Staff and Pa-

tients of the newly opened Taranaki Renal Unit.   



 

The Lions Club of 

Christchurch Host 

was given a 

$1000.00 grant to 

help pay for a      

Defibrillator. 

 

 

 

Caring for our      

Community whilst 

saving lives. 



 

In June 2021 Warkworth Lions spearheaded a campaign to raise $406,700 for Starship PICU. While we were confident we 

could do it at times it seemed like a huge task as activities were hampered by Covid. 

Now March 2023 and we have done it. With the support of Lions Clubs across the country, and a grant from the Lions 

Clubs International Foundation our target has been reached. 

Thank you to everyone who played their part in achieving this result. As a club we are proud and humbled by the generosi-

ty shown.  Our children will benefit for years to come.  

The Lloyd Morgan Trust were happy to support this extremely worthwhile project.  The Trust offered to donate up to 

$20,000.00 to see the project through to it’s completion.  We are all proud of Warkworth Lions and 1st Vice District Gover-

nor Peter Henderson when they announced that they had raised the amount needed and didn’t need the assistance of our 

trust.  Fantastic effort. 



 

Cyclone Gabrielle hit many areas of the country hard in February 2023 

and Gisborne was one of many areas that were the hardest hit.  Lloyd 

Morgan did an emergency grant approval to both     Districts K and M 

and these District Governors that applied received NZD 10,000.00 

within 48 hours of their applications.  Our trust can help quickly and 

efficiently in a crisis, a disaster, and    Indeed the end result is a hand 

up for people in need in our   communities.  There is a lot of mana and 

love all around in our communities and proud Lions are out there 

amongst it all helping those in need.   



 

Flood ravaged 

Kaipara District Northland Cyclone Gabrielle Devastation 

Ruawai / Dargaville Flood Ravaged Area 



 

Cyclone Ravaged 

North West Auckland—a common site. 

Muriwai—many houses gone. 



 

Onerahi and Whangarei Heads received a $ 20,000.00 grant 

matching their fundraising towards purchasing this vehicle.  A 

great deal of fundraising was done by the Whangarei Heads     

Volunteer Fire Brigade and many businesses in the area and of 

course, Lions.  The Lloyd Morgan Trust was pleased and happy to 

contribute to this vital requirement for the area. 



 

At the District 2023 

202F       convention in 

Winton—PDG Pam 

Fiveash was presented 

with a Lloyd Morgan 

life membership 

award in recognition 

of her leadership    

during her time on the 

District Cabinet and as 

District Governor  

2021-2022 

The Lloyd Morgan 

award is the   highest 

Lions award in  

New Zealand. 

Congratulations     

Pam— an award well           

deserved.  



 

In October of 2022—Gisborne Lions celebrated 61 years of Service 

and in doing so, James McGuire received a Lloyd Morgan honoured 

recognition.  Debbie Beuth received an honoured recognition.  

Paul Smith received a Life Membership to our trust.   

A great way to acknowledge the hard work of these members. 



 

The Lloyd Morgan Lions Club Charitable Trust team. 

08 August 2021: 

At Ronald McDonald House in Wellington for the Lloyd Morgan Lions Clubs 

Charitable Trust Ordinary Meeting followed by the AGM. Picture of the 

Trust Team all together and at work. PID Eric Carter is looking forward to 

chairing the Trust over the next three years.  



 

 

Chairman and Past International Director 

PID Eric Carter (Karen)  T: 027 495 0440 E: carter.mob@xtra.co.nz 

Council Chairman 

CC Murray Pringle (Simon) T: 027 442 0125 | E: councilchair@lionsclubs.org.nz 

  

DISTRICT TRUSTEES 

202D - PDG Roy Price (Lois) T: 021 245 2658 | E: 202d.lmlcct@lionsclubs.org.nz  

202E - Ian Lennie (Beverley) T: 027 271 7451 | E: 202e.lmlcct@lionsclubs.org.nz 

202F - PCC Graeme Wilson T: 027 786 8445 | E: 202f.lmlcct@lionsclubs.org.nz  

202J - PCC Graham Edge (Linda) T: 021 207 4318 | E: 202j.lmlcct@lionsclubs.org.nz  

202K - Karen McGinness | 021 765 506 | E: 202k.lmlcct@lionsclubs.org.nz  

202L - Paul Reid (Suez)  T: 021 293 8008 | E: 202L.lmlcct@lionsclubs.org.nz  

202M - PDG Keith Kenderdine T: 027 241 3185 

E: 202m.lmlcct@lionsclubs.org.nz  

 

ADVISORY TRUSTEES 

Grants & Loans Chairman 

PCC Joyce McWilliam T: (06) 757 4086 | 027 343 5919 E: joymcw@xtra.co.nz 

Administration/Promotions Chairman/Webmaster  

PDG Robert Miller (Jacqui) T: (07) 576 8445 | 027 576 8444 E: syderstone@xtra.co.nz 

Finance & Investment Chairman 

PDG Roger Robinson T: (09) 535 8464 | 027 245 4966 E: r.robinson@xtra.co.nz 

Advisory Trustee (Finance) 

Ray Hancox (Jan) T: (07) 849 4136 E: janray@orcon.net.nz 

Advisory Trustee (Grants and Loans) 

PDG Murray Neilson (Jacquey) T: (06) 363 8656 | 027 498 9206 E: mur-

rayneilson44@gmail.com 

 

TRUST OFFICERS (Non-Voting) 

Treasurer & Administration 

PDG Keith Kenderdine T: (04) 234 8551 | 027 241 3185 E: kenderkb@xtra.co.nz 

Legal Counsel 

DG Murray Pringle (Simon) T: 027 442 0125 E: m.pringle@fitzrowe.co.nz 

Administration  

All administration correspondence to be addressed to: 

PO Box 58041, Whitby, Porirua, 5245 or lmlcct.admin@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Pin Coordinator 

PDG Brian Grounds T: 027 432 8182 | E: briangpins@xtra.co.nz 
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